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Letter to the editor:  The Pundit Speaks 
By Randolph M. Howes, M.D., Ph.D. 
March 20, 2011 

 
"Radiation, CAT Scans And TSA Scanners" 
 
There was a time when we would advise one to go check out the "science" of an issue to determine its truth 
but now it appears that the "science" is continually adding to conflicting opinions on many fronts.  Actually, 
it may be the scientists and statisticians who are intentionally confusing things, perhaps based on a profit 
motive.  For example, CAT (CT) scans are being used more than ever but a 2009 article in Archives of 
Internal Medicine stated, "Radiation from CT scans done in 2007, will cause 29,000 cancers and kill nearly 
15,000 Americans."  Also, a third of these cancers will occur in people who were ages 35 to 54, when they 
got their CT and about two-thirds will occur in women and 15 percent will arise from scans done in children 
or teens.  It appears that we are being over exposed to radiation, especially from CAT or CT scans, based on 
estimates of an extra 2,000 excess breast cancers just from CT scans done in 2007.  Have we been guilty of 
practicing "defensive medicine," even if it is a legal liability necessity?  The Japanese "perfect storm" of a 
massive earthquake, tsunami and nuclear meltdown has raised our awareness of the dangers of radiation.  
We know that radiation can raise the risk of developing cancer years down the road and that the young are 
more prone to thyroid cancer and leukemia. Yet, even our scientists are in disagreement on how much or 
how long of a radiation exposure is risky.  Twenty five years after the Chernobyl accident, there is still 
controversy over its long term effects and scientists say that there is inadequate data to draw firm 
conclusions.  A UN report said, "As bad as Chernobyl was, the average radiation dose over 20 years to 
people who live in contaminated areas was 'relatively low' — 9 millisieverts, nearly the equivalent of a CAT 
scan — once the short-term doses to the thyroid were subtracted."  Overall, typical annual background 
exposure to radiation shaves 18 days off the expected lifespan and working in a nuclear plant under ordinary 
conditions shortens life expectancy by 51 days.  Now enters the Transportation Security Administration 
(TSA) body scanners at most major airports, who just announced that it would retest every full-body X-ray 
scanner that emits ionizing radiation (247 machines at 38 airports).  Their records "reflect math mistakes" 
with one third of reports showing some sort of error, with "gross errors" about radiation emissions.  
Officials said, "It is totally unacceptable to be bumbling such critical tasks."  I whole heartedly agree.    
 
In the America that I love, the nuke industry minimizes the risk of radiation when ever it is convenient.  
Please remember to, "Always look out for yourself and your loved ones."      
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